
Student Support Division 

July 15, 2015 

To all students: 

 

 

During summer break, students may find themselves spending more time outdoors and off campus. The Student 

Support Division would like students to pay extra attention to the following points during this time. 

 

 

 

The university has recently seen a rise in alcohol related incidents. Please be aware that underage persons 

are prohibited from consuming alcohol, and that encouraging or allowing underage persons to consume alcohol is 

also prohibited.  

The excessive consumption of alcohol can cause irreversible damage and loss of life even in those who are of 

legal drinking age. Therefore, please exercise moderation when consuming alcoholic beverages, and always be 

careful to not drink excessively. 

(1) Underage drinking is illegal. Encouraging or allowing underage persons to consume alcohol is also a crime. 

If you realize that an underage person is consuming alcohol, stop them immediately. 

(2) If you see someone intoxicated and incapable of standing or walking, keep an eye on and/or care for that 

person. Do not leave that person alone or to their own devices.  

(3) If you notice that someone is acting strange, or that they may be in danger, immediately call an 

ambulance.  

*Alcohol paralyzes the central nervous system. 

Do not forget that alcohol has a greater effect on younger people.  

 

 

When the rainy season ends, the number of people who come down with heatstroke increases. In order to avoid 

heatstroke, wear light clothing and use hats or sun umbrellas to avoid the sun, and make sure to drink water even if 

you do not feel thirsty. If you feel symptoms of heatstroke, such as elevated body temperature, dizziness, fatigue, 

cramps or an unclear head, please take appropriate measures. Come to the Student Support Division or the 

Gatehouse, or depending on the situation, call an ambulance. 

 

 

There are numerous cults and dishonest businesses targeting students on the Komaba Campus who have 

been disguising themselves as student groups (sports clubs, concert groups, study groups, self-discovery groups, 

etc…). In order to protect yourselves from these groups, take note of the points below: 

 Cults may not mention upfront that they are religious organizations. 

* Many of these organizations create “dummy groups” which appear to be sports or study groups.  

 Check the background and official name of the group before participating. 

 Do not inform any groups of your phone number, email address or any other personal information. 

 If a suspicious group or member stops you, ignore them or tell them that you are not interested. 

 If you are subject to any suspicious solicitation, contact the Student Support Division or the Gatehouse. 

 * Recently suspicious groups are using LINE, Twitter, Facebook and other social media for solicitation. 

 

 

Activities unrelated to classes may be conducted on the Komaba Campus until 8:30 PM. By 9 PM students are 

requested to leave campus quickly. (The Student Building and Campus Plaza Building close at 9:30 PM). 

 

 

 

Weekdays(daytime):Student Support Division (1st floor, Administration Building) TEL: 03-5454-6074 

Other hours:  Gatehouse (Main Gate)     TEL: 03-5454-6666 
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